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President’s Message December 2013

Serving the Children of Savannah and the World, One Child at a Time

Dear fellow Kiwanians,

As you read this, you’ll be getting ready for Thanksgiving. For some, that will mean a trip to 
visit family, getting ready for family to descend on you, or just being with friends for the 

usual giant feast.  

Thanksgiving has always been my favorite holiday, perhaps because there is no element of greed 
in it. No presents, no collecting candy, no competing to find eggs. Just a day to think about how 

lucky we are and to reflect and feel grateful for all of our blessings. We live in one of the most beautiful places in the 
country and in the greatest country the world has ever seen. All of us have enough to eat and a bed to sleep in, a car to 
take us wherever we might want to go, and friends or family to share this time of year with us. We have big-screen TV’s 
to watch the football games and comfy sofas to plop down on after our Thanksgiving meal.

As Kiwanians, we are very much aware of those, especially our local children, who have far less for which to be grateful.  
Homeless, hungry, and abused kids do not share the wealth of this country. For them, Thanksgiving is just another day 
of worry, hopelessness, and fright.  

I hope that, as you enjoy this special holiday, you will think about these kids 
and try to find a way to help them during this holiday season. Make an extra 
donation to one of our agencies, or go to a food center and serve Thanksgiving 
dinners. Put together a stocking full of toys or sundries as a Christmas gift to a 
kid. There are many ways to help.  Please find one of them.

I wish you all a very happy Thanksgiving!				  
- Melissa
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Fundraising News
Chili Cook-Off Gets
2013–2014 Fundraising 
Off to a Solid Start

The club is off to a good start with its 16th 
annual Chili Cook-Off, held Saturday, 

November 2. “We would like to thank our 16 
contestants, everyone who donated raffle prizes, 
all our volunteers, and the community for their 
outstanding support of this event,” said event co-chairs Jim Overton and 
Bruce Custis. “It’s a lot of work and a lot of fun—all to support the at-risk 
children of Chatham County.” 

Please join us in celebrating our chili cook-off winners and runners-up, 
and in thanking the following additional contestants for participating: 
Johnny Harris, The Marshes of Skidaway Island, Savannah Golf Club 
Savannah Square, Toucan Cafe/Sweet Potatoes, Village Bar & Grille, and 
Volvo of Savannah.

As we went to press, 70 members had sold tickets (some tickets were still 
outstanding). Thanks to everyone who sold a ticket or bought a ticket.

Thank you! 
2013 Chili Cook-Off team

 

Gone! Raffle Tickets for 
“Take a Chance for Kids” 
Thanks to everyone who bought and sold chances 
to support Savannah Early Childhood Founda-
tion’s programs to teach parenting skills and 
provide direct support to at-risk kids aged 0-5. 

Volunteers needed to help install and 
remove flags for Presidents Day! 

If you can help, contact Keith Glenn (598-9483) 
or Phil van Ess (335-8083) today!

Pancake Breakfast Preparations Underway—Save the Date!

Cecilia Russo and Matt Spencer have volunteered to co-chair our Pancake Breakfast this year, and early preparations are under-
way. Mark your calendar for Saturday, February 8, and plan to invite your friends to this community favorite. Have a pancake, 

help a kid!

Tickets will be available for sale starting in early January from club members, at Smith’s service window, and online at  
www.kiwanisofskidaway.org.

Restaurant Division 
(public restaurants)

Sandfly Bar BQ 
(r-u) Brasserie 529

Texas Roadhouse 
(r-u) Starfish Cafe

Jalepenos

Jalapenos

Sandfly Bar B Q 
(r-u) Texas Roadhouse

 
Commercial Division 
(includes private restaurants)

Deer Creek Club 
(r-u) Merrill Lynch

Smith Brothers 
(r-u) Plantation Club

Merrill Lynch

Plantation Club

Deer Creek Club 
(r-u) Plantation Club

Best Presentation

Hottest Chili

Judges’ Award

Chili Cook-Off Winners

President’s Award

People’s Choice



CHILI COOK-OFF
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Kids at Play, Enjoying the Day!



December 2013—KiwaniGram of Skidaway, p 4

The Presidents’ Challenge is on. Now we need you to decide: 
Who deserves to be tossed Over the Edge?

Where? The Manger Building on Johnson Square located at 32 Bull Street above the 
BB&T Bank and Jimmy John’s Restaurant (see p. 1)

…President Melissa or 
Past President Dan…

We’ve worked out a special deal with fellow Kiwanian Matt 
Spencer (Assistant Scout Executive Resource Development 
Director) to partner to raise money for at-risk youth in Savannah. 
Please help one of us to go Over the Edge (literally) on Friday, 
December 13th, by making a donation. Whoever raises more 
money will earn the bragging rights to go Over the Edge.

If you donate more money to me and 
I win, I will choose a fellow Kiwa-

nian who wants to jump in my place. 
It could be you (if you really want to 
jump for me, I might just pick the 
person who makes the biggest pledge 
in my campaign to Beat Dan)!

I challenge each and every Kiwanis 
member to dig a little deeper this 
month and let our members know how 
much you appreciate us by sending me Over the 
Edge instead of Dan. It only takes $1,000 or more to 
be tossed off the Manger Building.

Every dollar we raise for this “Big Leap of Faith” 
will be split 50/50 with the Boy Scouts. This is easy 
money we can earn to help our at-risk youth. There 
is NO limit to how much we can raise!

So please help me show Dan how it’s done and let’s 
win this thing! We’ve got this!!!

Thank you, 
Melissa

I challenge each and every Kiwanis 
member to dig a little deeper this 

month and let our members know 
how much you appreciate us by 
sending me Over the Edge instead of 
Melissa. It only takes me hitting my 
goal of $1,000 or more to be tossed 
off a perfectly good 11-story roof (157 
horrifying feet), in downtown Savan-
nah.

Every dollar we raise for this “Big Leap of Faith” 
will be split 50/50 with the Boy Scouts. This is easy 
money we can earn to help our at-risk youth. The 
best thing is there are No ticket sales, No products 
to sell, No time commitment from our members, 
No event day taking up your Saturdays, and No 
volunteering what-so-ever to raise potentially 
thousands of dollars for our Kiwanis Club. There is 
NO limit to how much we can raise.

So please help me show Melissa how its done and 
let’s raise some money for both organizations.

Thank you, 
Past President Dan

To sponsor Melissa or Dan, 
bring your check (payable to BSA) to our breakfast meeting 

or go to:

http://www.otesavannah.org
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Corporate Sponsors
Four of our sponsors have already renewed their 

sponsorship in FY2013-2014:  
•	 Bernard Williams Insurance
•	 Comfort Keepers
•	 Jalapeños
•	 The Savannah Bank 

Be sure to thank these businesses—and all of our 
sponsors—when you have the opportunity. 

- Jeff Heeder, chairman 
Corporate Sponsor program 

598-3457, jeffrey.heeder@suntrust.com

“We are happy to continue to support the Kiwanis 
Club and appreciate the great things Kiwanians do 
to support the community. Being a community bank, 
we are committed to supporting our community and 
are thankful to partner with such a well-respected 
organization.” 

- Holden Hayes, President, The Savannah Bank

Agency News
Dollars for Doers Thank You 
- Special to the Kiwanigram from Bob & Cheryl Oliver

Thank you for the generous donation to the Exchange Club Center for 
the Prevention of Child Abuse of the Coastal Empire, Inc. The Center 

sponsors a number of programs that seek to significantly reduce the inci-
dence of child abuse and neglect. 

Through the Time Out Teddy program, children subjected to neglect are 
given a Teddy Bear by first-response police officers. This small gift may 
help the child find temporary security until he or she can be removed 
from the unsafe environment or circumstances.

Another vital service is the distribution of information on the dangers 
of Fetal Alcohol Syndrome and Shaken Baby Syndrome/Abusive Head 
Trauma. This material is distributed to expectant mothers, parents, and 
caregivers of infants through the local hospitals.

A Child Abuse Prevention Poster Contest is also offered to all 4th grade 
students in Chatham County. The contest is based on a different theme 
each year, and the students are encouraged to be as creative as they wish. 
Awards are given and winners are announced in April during Child 
Abuse Prevention Month.

A program that is near and dear to us is the Quick-Think-A-Thon. This 
is an annual tournament developed by the Exchange Club Center. It is 
based on the Think Quick! game and helps children make good, quick 
decisions about personal safety. Children playing the Think Quick! game 
respond to situations involving child abuse, abduction, peer pressure 
with alcohol, drugs, weapons, fire and medical emergencies, approaches 
by strangers, and latch-key issues. Each spring, a Quick-Think-A-Thon 
tournament is held. One 2nd grader from each elementary school 
competes—last year, there were over 2,000 competitors.          (continued)

We Believe in the  
Kiwanis Club of Skidaway.

Skidaway iSland | 50 Meeting Street | 912-629-6600

TheSavannahBank.com
SCBT. Member FDIC. The Savannah Bank, a Division of SCBT.

Photo credits this issue
Page 1: Courtesy of  
             Over the Edge
Page 3: Dick Glover
Page 5: Courtesy of  
             The Savannah Bank
Page 6: Courtesy of  
              Junior Achievement
Page 8, 11, 12: Dick Glover
Page 11 (upper left photo):  
              Jan Wright 
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More Agency News
Dollars for Doers (continued)
A panel of judges scores each contestant’s answer. Trophies are awarded, 
plaques given to winning schools, as well as prizes to all participants. The 
winners are invited to attend on the state level.

As you can see, The Exchange Club Center is quite busy and productive 
through the efforts to prevent child abuse. 

Thank you, Dollars for Doers, for helping to support these efforts.

Editor’s Note:  Dollars for Doers provides $300 grants to agencies recom-
mended by members; and our club budgets up to $3,000 annually for the 
program. Thus far in 2013-14, our club has approved three grants to the 
following recipients: Agudath Achim (Backpack Buddy program), The 
Salvation Army (Red Kettle Fund), and the Exchange Club Center for the 
Prevention of Child Abuse of the Coastal Empire, Inc.

People who say Junior Achievement has changed their lives often 
credit their JA volunteer. Sometimes it takes that one caring adult to 

recognize the potential in a young person that might have been missed by 
others. By becoming a Junior Achievement volunteer, you can empower 
young people to own their economic success by sharing your experience 
and JA’s proven and engaging lessons. Please not the following dates to 
learn more. All meetings listed below will follow our normal Thursday 
morning session at the Plantation Club.

Information Meeting  
for potential volunteers:		 December 12, 9 a.m.

Volunteer Training:		  January 16, 9 a.m.

For more information, contact:

•	 Tom Stephens, tom.stephens@comcast.net

•	 Jen Singeisen, Junior Achievement Director–
Programs, 912-970-7822

Special Olympics Bowling

On November 13th and 14th Special Olympics 
held two bowling sessions, on 60 lanes, at the 

AMF Savannah Lanes.  Twenty-seven (27) Kiwa-
nians, plus students from Savannah Country Day 
School, volunteered to help the children bowl.

A number of the children were in wheelchairs, 
plus many others with different medical problems 
and learning disabilities.  There is very little verbal 
communication from the children, but you feel 
their enthusiasm. Assisting them bowl, seeing their 
expressions and cheering when “some” pins go 
down is a wonderful experience for our volunteers.  
Balls get dropped, some knock over a few pins and 
many go in the gutters.  But it is an exciting time for 
all!

At the end of the morning, all the bowlers are 
awarded ribbons for competing on their respective 
lanes.  Our Kiwanis donation to Special Olympics 
helps to buy the ribbons and medals given out to the 
winter bowling and spring track contestants.  For 
this bowling event, our Kiwanian volunteer time 
totaled eighty-one hours.

Special Olympics personnel have expressed their 
many thanks to our club for our volunteers and 
funds helping obtain successful events for the 
children, parents and teachers.

Bob Reinhard, 
Special Olympics Chairman



United Way Exceeds Goal,  
Thanks Skidaway Island and Kiwanis...
The United Way of Coastal Empire’s 2013 campaign 
results are in, and the $8,731,900 raised exceeded the 
$8,675,000 goal by $56,000. And what was Skidaway’s 
contribution when the dust cleared?

Skidaway’s philanthropy is legendary and our results 
continue to demonstrate the significant contribution 
our community makes to the overall economic 
welfare of Savannah. With such economic influence 
comes economic responsibility. And we do not shy 
away from understanding and responding to this 
responsibility.

Skidaway’s $632,900 contribution (120% of our goal 
of $530,450) was $103,000 over goal and the largest 
contribution to the United Way’s 2013 Campaign with 
the exception of Gulfstream.

This kind of philanthropy begs the question, where 
does my investment go? How do I know the United 
Way of Coastal Empire is a good steward of my 
donation? I want our residents to know that the 
leading independent evaluator of charities is Charity 
Navigator (J.D.Powers of the charity evaluators) and 
they have given the United Way of Coastal Empire 
the highest rating, 4 Stars, for fiscal management, 
commitment, and accountability for the fifth 
consecutive year.  This distinction is bestowed on only 
5% of the charities evaluated by Charity Navigator.

I began the Skidaway UW Campaign with a letter to 
your residence asking, why should you contribute? 
I encouraged you to “pay it forward”, because we are 
all just one unfortunate event away from needing the 
help of the United Way. Thank you for answering this 
request to support the United Way.

I am proud to have represented Skidaway Island to the 
broader Coastal Community. Your act of generosity 
will be utilized in big and small ways, day in and 
day out until we do it all over again in 2014. In the 
final analysis, paying it forward is a journey, not a 
destination.

A final thanks to all my pals at Kiwanis, who joined 
in one final act of giving by stuffing 4,200 resident 
tubes on a Friday afternoon two weeks ago.  Thanks 
for letting me learn the lessons of philanthropy from 
those who display random acts of kindness every day. 
I am in the company of giants!!!!!!!

Sincerely,

Mark Toth 
2013 Skidaway Island Chair,  

United Way of the Coastal Empire

Thanks for Serving the Children of Savannah, One Child at a Time
Junior Achievement...
Dear Mr. Stephens,
Thank you and the Kiwanis Club 
of Skidaway for your recent and 
verygernerous donation. We at 
Junio Achievement so appreciate 
your club’s ongoing and sustainable 
support of our programs; you all 
have made an incredible impact on 
the lives of thousands of students. 
We are, as always, grateful for your 
commitment to Savannah. Best 
and fondest of regards,

- Johnathan Barrett 
VP, JA Southern Region 

Youth Challenge 
Academy... 
... To have te opportunity to be 
instrumental in helping at-risk 
youth is extremely rewarding—
and speaks highly of any person, 
business, or professional organiza-
tion. May you take pleasure in the 
knowledge that you are an integral 
part of an on-going effort to tur 
the high shcool drop outs of today 
into leaders of tomorrow’s state 
and nation.
- Diane Curry, YCAF Treasurer

Coastal Children’s 
Advocacy Center...
Dear Melissa,
On behalf of our board, staff, and 
most especially, the child abuse 
victims we serve, I want to thank 
you and the other Kiwanians for 
the very generous donation to the 
advocacy center. Your gift will 
make it possible for us to purchase 
a significant quantity ot educa-
tional coloring, comic and activity 
books, as well as pamphlets for 
children and parents on a varietyof 
topics related to molestation, fam-
ily violence, the criminal justice 
system postpoining sexual involve-
ment, growing up with grandpar-
ents, fostering, substance abuse, 
and related issues. Thanks for all 
that your club does to make this a 
better community for our youngest 
and most vulmerable citizens.
- Kris Rice, Executive Director

West Broad Street  
YMCA...
Dear Kiwanis Club of Skidaway,
On behalf of the Board of Direc-
tors and staff of the West Broad 
Street YMCA, we thank you for 
your generous donation. 
We deeply appreciate your support. 
Your gift will help us fulfill our 
missio to serve our community by 
helping children reach their full 
potential.
We are so thankful for your support! 
It was incredible to learn that your 
club contributred over $82,000 to 
our community. The lives of count-
less children will be touched by your 
generosity and kindness.

- Peter Doliber 
Executive Director

America’s  
Second Harvest...
Dear Friends, 
We would like to thank you for 
helping the food bank nourish 
those in need. Your contribu-
tion enables us to help alleviate 
childhood hunger. Well-nourished 
bodies allow children every oppor-
tunityt o succeed academically and 
reach their full potential. 
Kids Cafe is able to provide more 
than 3,500 hot, evening meals, 
tutoring and cultural enrich-
ment for food insecure children 
each day. We also assist with the 
nutritional needs of working poor 
families, people with disabilities, 
and senior citizens struggling with 
low incomes. By supporting the 
food bank, you make it possible  
for us to accomplish our task to 
nourish our community through 
food distribution, education, and 
empowerment. 
Please know that we are honored 
to have you as a valued partner in 
our mission—To utilize food and 
education to improve lives and  
create a hunger-free community.

- Mary Jane Crouch 
Executive Director
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Hazel Brown—Lifetime Achievement 
Award Recipient

Club & Member News
Club Honors Hazel Brown with  
First “Lifetime Achievement Award”  

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway presented its first Lifetime 
Achievement Award to Hazel Brown at its November 7 

meeting. Hazel was recognized for her 23 years of dedicated 
service, including 12 years as club secretary under as many 
presidents, one year as Georgia District lieutenant governor, 
and her continued active participation and mentorship of new 
members today. 

Past President Dan Umbel said, “I am honored to award our 
first Lifetime Achievement Award to Hazel Brown. Hazel is the 
embodiment of Kiwanis and all that we stand for as a local club. 
Since 1991 she has served our club, our Kiwanis District, and the 
greater Savannah community with class, tremendous passion, and 
selflessness. Our members know if they need help, she is the first 
with her hand raised to volunteer.” Accepting the award, Hazel 
said, “I am very proud of the Kiwanis organization. It has been a 
rewarding time for me to serve.” 

Georgia District Calendar
February 21-23         	 Circle “K” District Convention - Peachtree City, Ga
Feb 28 - March 2         	 Key Club District Convention - St. Simons Island, Ga
March 1-3                 	 Key Club District Convention - Atlanta, Ga
March 8                	 Mid-Winter Training Conference - Macon, Ga
March 21-23                	 Key-Leader Conference FAA - Covington, Ga
April 26                   	 District Art & Music Showcase Finals - Carrollton, Ga
May 2-4                       	 Lt. Gov. Elect only Training - Albany, Ga
May 16-17                    	 Lt. Gov. Spring Board Retreat - Macon, Ga
July 17-20                 	 Kiwanis International Convention - Tokyo, Japan
August 15-17              	 Georgia District Convention - Savannah, Ga

Hazel Brown (center) with Club Past Presidents  
(L-R) Bob Osborn, Bob Reinhart, Pete Liptrot,  
Ron Morris, Sam McLaughlin, and Keith Glenn 

Past President Dan Umbel presents 
the Lifetime Achievement Award to 
Hazel Brown and thanks Hazel for her 
outstanding service.



Date Guest Speaker & Topic
December 5 Stacy Crawford, BSN, RN, CNOR, Savannah Surgery Center

Topic: Blaming Too Much on Old Age? Could It Be Vascualr Disease?
December 12 Dr. Harry Collins, DO, Savannah Age Management Medicine, Inc.

Topic: Aging is Inevitable, But Looking and Feeling Old is Optional
December 19 Christmas Program
December 26 No meeting
January 2 No meeting

Meeting Volunteers 
Greeters:
•	 Dec 5: Bob Oliver & Erv Hietbrink
•	 Dec 12: James Garrison & Jack Munroe
•	 Dec 19: Jerry Beets
Invocation:
•	 Dec 5: Chris Butler
•	 Dec 12: Chris Aiken
•	 Dec 19: 

New Members (Sponsors)
•	 Brenda Oliver (Bob Oliver)
•	 Christine Swanson (Dan Umbel)
•	 Chuck Ortman (Pat Cummiskey)

Did You Know? Membership applications with our 
2013-2014 annual and prorated dues structure are 
available online at www.kiwanisofskidaway.com. 
Select Membership in the main menu and click on  
the link. Questions? Call Dan Umbel! Thank you!

December Birthdays
•	 Dec 3—Dean Sebastian
•	 Dec 11—Scott James
•	 Dec 13—Susan Disney-Greenberg
•	 Dec 13—Jack Munroe
•	 Dec 21—John Scott
•	 Dec 23—Dick Shomaker
•	 Dec 25—Sam McLaughlin
•	 Dec 31—Kelly Bouchillon
•	 Dec 31—Trish Shanahan

Membership Milestones
for December* 
•	 1 year—Rick Barnett, Dan Malachuk
•	 5 years—Chuck Beck, Jack Holliday
•	 9 years—Joyce Glenn
•	 15 years—Larry Wills
*Data provided by Kiwanis International. If you were a 
member of another club before joining our club, please 
let us know and we will update our records.

  

December Programs
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Upcoming Events
•	 Red Cross Blood Drive 

Monday, December 2, at SIUMC. 
Contact:  Chris Britten

•	 Salvation Army Bell-Ringing 
Monday, December 2–Saturday, December 7, in 
the interior lobby by Belk’s at Oglethorpe Mall. 
Contact:  Ron Morris and Pete Liptrot

•	 CCA Annual Oyster Roast &  
Pig Pickin’ 
Sunday, December 8, starting at 2 p.m.  
200 tickets available ($30 single, $50 couple). 
Contact: Tom Rood

•	 Junior Achievement Information 
Meeting 
Thursday, December 12, starting at 9 a.m.  
Contact: Tom Stephens

•	 Interfaith Hospitality Network 
Open House 
Thursday, December 12, starting at 6:30 p.m.  
Contact: Mark Forssell

•	 Over the Edge! 
Friday, December 13, at the Manger Building 
Contact: Matt Spencer

•	 Take a Chance on Kids Drawing 
Thursday, December 19 we will draw our $500 
winner for December at our meeting.  
Contact: Tom Sharp

•	 New Member Orientation 
Thursday, December 19, immediately following 
our membership meeting.  
Contact:  Keith Glenn

•	 Junior Achievement Training 
Thursday, January 16, starting at 9 a.m.  
Contact: Tom Stephens



VALUED SPONSORS
Diamond Sponsors
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Gold Sponsors
Bart, Meyer & Company
Byrd Cookie Company
Savannah Square
Smith Brothers
Volvo of Savannah

Corporate Sponsors are very important partners for our Club and 100% of their donations are used to help children. 
Annual donation levels are $3,000 for Diamond sponsors, $2,000 for Gold sponsors, $1,500 for Silver sponsors, 

and $750 for Bronze sponsors. Kiwanis Club of Skidaway recognizes our sponsors through publicity at fundraising 
events, at membership meetings, on our website, and in our monthly Kiwanigram, and provides complimentary 
general admission tickets to our Chili Cook-Off, Pancake Breakfast, and Concert on the Green fundraising events as a 
gesture of appreciation for their support. 

For more information about the Corporate Sponsor program, contact Jeff Heeder (jeffrey.heeder@suntrust.com).  
Sponsor application forms are also available at www.kiwanisofskidaway.com/sponsors.

Silver Sponsors
Armstrong Atlantic State 
   University
Comfort Keepers
La Nopalera
Savannah Toyota
The Village Bar & Grille

Bronze Sponsors 
Bernard Williams Insurance
Certa Pro Painters
Critz Auto Group
Jalapeños Mexican Grill
Klein Law Group
Russell D. Clemmons, DDS, LLC

Bronze Sponsors 
Savannah Sommelier
The Savannah Bank
The Skinnie
TWATL
Wild Birds Unlimited
Zipperer Land Management



KIWANIGALLERY
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Paul Fisher, President, Savannah Early 
Childhood Foundation was our guest 
speaker November 7.

It’s Character That Counts author, 
Paul Grassey, and son Terry Overton 
on November 14

Happy Thanksgiving!

2013 Chili Cook-Off Leaders (L-R) Ed Lavish,  
Matt Spencer, Ben Gustafson, co-chair Bruce Custis, 
Dave Fox, co-chair Jim Overton, and Frank Liebgott

George Hensley pulls a card in our 50/50 raffle. 
Also in photo: (L-R)Susan Disney-Greenberg, Lou 
Molella, and Bob Longueria



KIWANIGALLERY
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Eugene F. Wright, Zeller Fellow 
L-R: Gene Wright (proudly sporting his 
Kiwanis of Skidaway cap), Nashville GA 
neighbor Ben Crum, and son Richard 
Wright tend the fish fryer in 2011. Gene 
passed away on May 16, 2013, at age 84. 

Earlier this month, he was honored as 
a Walter Zeller Fellow, in recognition of 
a donation made in his memory for The 
Eliminate Project. 

Each $1,250 Zeller Fellowship saves or 
protects more than 690 women and their 
future babies. Donations can be made in 
one or more installments and are fully 
tax deductible. For more information, see 
Gene McDonald.

Clockwise from upper left: Bob Reinhart,  
Tom Sharp, Trish Shanahan, and Keith Glenn make 
announcements at our November 14 meeting. 

Left: Assistant Scout Executive Resource Develop-
ment Director and fellow Kiwanian Matt Spencer 
generates enthusiasm for Over the Edge.

Meet “New” Member, Chuck Ortmann (right),  
with President Melissa Emery and sponsor  
Pat Cummiskey.



GA District Lt. Gov. – Tom Crankshaw

2012/13 Board Officers
•	 President – Melissa Emery
•	 Past President – Dan Umbel
•	 President-Elect – Bob Norton
•	 VP-Secretary – Ron Weber
•	 VP-Treasurer – Jay Ahrens

Board of Directors
•	 Terms expiring 2014: 

Jeff Heeder, Jim Overton, Tom Sayers
•	 Terms expiring 2015: 

Joyce Glenn, Frank Liebgott
•	 Terms expiring 2016: 

Chris Butler, Ben Gustafson,  Phil van Ess,  
Jan Wright

•	 Board Advisor: Tom Sharp

Club Administration
•	 Attendance Reception – Jack Hart
•	 Attendance Records – Gary Brewer
•	 Auditor – Roger Nord
•	 Awards – Dan Umbel
•	 Club Historian – TBD
•	 District/Division Reports – Ron Weber
•	 Dollars for Doers – Dan Umbel
•	 Education/Orientation – Keith Glenn
•	 Fundraising – Bob Norton
•	 Human/Spiritual Service – Rev. Jim Giddens
•	 Inter-Club – TBD
•	 Kiwanigram – Jan Wright
•	 Legal Counsel – Bob Schivera
•	 Marketing & PR – Frank Liebgott
•	 Membership – Greg Stinson
•	 New Member Experience – Joyce Glenn
•	 Photography – Keith Glenn, Dick Glover
•	 Programs/Speakers – Ben Gufstafson
•	 Safety – Jack Sherrill
•	 Social & Trips – Dave Fox
•	 Sunshine – Gwen Leathley
•	 Website – Jan Wright

2013-2014 Fundraising Committees
•	 Chili Cook-Off (November 2, 2013) –  

   Bruce Custis, Jim Overton
•	 Pancake Breakfast (February 8) – Cecilia Russo,      

   Matt Spencer
•	 Concert on the Green (May 4) – TBD
•	 Corporate Sponsors Program – Jeff Heeder
•	 Show the Colors – Keith Glenn, Phil van Ess
•	 Take a Chance for Kids – Tom Sharp

Volunteer Service to  
Community Agencies
•	 America’s Second Harvest – Gary Bocard
•	 Armstrong Circle K Club – Frank McCarthy and  

Chris Aiken
•	 Backpack Buddies – Tim Baldwin
•	 Bethesda Academy – Gary Hughes
•	 Bethesda Key Club – TBD
•	 CASA (Court-Appointed Special Advocates for 

   Children) – Charlie O’Brien
•	 Childhood Cancer Family Support – Jim Beurle
•	 Coastal Children’s Advocacy Center – Skip Salus
•	 Corporate Academy—Jack Sherrill
•	 Early Childhood Education – Tom Sharp
•	 ELIMINATE (Eliminate Maternal & Neonatal 

   Tetanus) – Gene McDonald
•	 Greenbriar – Gene McDonald
•	 Habitat for Humanity – Howard Gandelot
•	 Horizons – Greg Stinson
•	 Horsin’ Around – Pete Liptrot
•	 Interfaith Hospitality Network – Mark Forssell
•	 Junior Achievement – Tom Stephens
•	 Kids Cafe – Gary Bocard
•	 Kids Fishing Program – Tom Rood
•	 Landings Military Family Relief Fund –  

   Lou Molella, Jack Munroe
•	 Library for the Blind – Dave Wyland
•	 L.O.V.E. (Local Outreach Volunteer Educators) – 

   Joyce Glenn
•	 Mediation Center – Jerry Nusloch
•	 Music Medicine Institute – Elizabeth Jacobi
•	 National Museum of the Mighty 8th Air Force – 

Tom McMullin
•	 Notre Dame Academy – Gary Bocard
•	 Park Place Outreach – Jack Hart, Jim Overton
•	 Performance Initiatives – Jeff Heeder
•	 Red Cross Blood Drive – Chris Britten
•	 Savannah Friends of Music – Melissa Emery
•	 Savannah Philharmonic – Julie Gerbsch
•	 Social Apostolate – Bob Egan
•	 Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard
•	 Telfair Museum – TBD
•	 The Salvation Army – Ron Morris
•	 Wesley Community Centers of Savannah –  

   Jan Wright
•	 Youth Challenge Academy – Keith Glenn, Pete 

Liptrot 

Kiwanis Club of Skidaway is dedicated to help-
ing the disadvantaged and at-risk children of the 

greater Savannah community.  Since our Club was 
established in 1988, our members have volunteered over 
300,000 service hours and raised and distributed over 
$1.3 million to agencies that provide services to these 
children and their families.

KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY
600 Landings Way South
Savannah, GA  31411
www.kiwanisofskidaway.com
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